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AIIMS Rajkot organized a first medical camp in Parapipaliya, Rajkot on 10/03/2023. The 
camp was focused on providing healthcare services in all the fields of medicine. Under the 
guidance of respected Professor Col. Dr. CDS Katoch, Executive Director, AIIMS Rajkot, the 
medical camp aimed to provide comprehensive medical assistance to the local community. 

 

Objective Of Camp:  

The primary objective of the medical camp was to offer essential medical care and services 
to the residents of Parapipaliya and nearby areas. The camp aimed to identify and address 
health issues, provide treatment and consultations, promote health awareness, and create a 
positive impact on the community's well-being.  

The primary objective of the Ophthalmology department during the medical camp was to 
offer expert eye care services, detect and treat eye conditions, and provide appropriate 
recommendations for further management. The department also aimed to raise awareness 
about common eye disorders and educate individuals on preventive measures for 
maintaining good eye health. 

Activities: 

1. Eye Examinations: The Ophthalmology team conducted thorough eye examinations 
for patients visiting the medical camp. These examinations included assessing visual 
acuity, examining the external structures of the eye, and checking for refractive 
errors, cataracts and other common eye conditions. 

2. Diagnosis and Treatment: Based on the examination findings, the ophthalmologists 
diagnosed various eye disorders and provided appropriate treatment 
recommendations. This included medications for eye infections or inflammations, 
and advising patients on lifestyle modifications or further investigations if needed. 

Referral Services:  

For patients requiring advanced medical care or specialized treatment, the camp facilitated 
referrals to AIIMS Rajkot. The team ensured seamless coordination for patients requiring 
follow-up visits or further interventions.  

 

 

The Ophthalmology department's efforts during the medical camp had a significant impact 
on the community, promoting better eye health and early diagnosis of eye disorders. 



Some moments captured during Camp (10/03/2023) 

 

 

 

 

 

Throughout the camp, our team had the privilege of providing comprehensive eye care 
services to the community.  

We are also immensely grateful for the collaborative spirit and support of our fellow 

healthcare professionals and volunteers who contributed their time, skills, and expertise to 

make the camp a success. The collective effort demonstrated the power of teamwork and 

reinforced our commitment to serving those in need. 

 


